
 

Newsletter 

13th March 2020 

Dear Parents 

You will by now have received our most recent letter regarding the Coronavirus 
situation and our response to it. Please be assured that we are continuing to 
monitor this, follow all advice given and provide you with up to date information. 
Thank you for your continued support as we all find ourselves in this               
unprecedented situation; we really value the fact that we are all working        
together for the good of each other. 

Please keep an eye on our school website, we will of course continue to send    
information home via Parentmail. 

Other news… 

Mass 

Year 5 celebrated Mass this week reflecting on Lent – ‘Throughout lent we are called to turn away from our 
selfishness and to grow closer to God’s love.  There are lots of ways in which we can do this but especially we 
need to try to do things to help others’  Thank you to Year 5, Fr Bernard, staff and parents for this lovely 
and timely message. 

Reconciliation 

Children from Years 4 – 6 continued to prepare for Easter by attending a  Reconciliation Service led by Fr. 
Bernard.   

How are we all doing with our Lenten Challenge? This is a time to reflect on          
ourselves, how we support others, how to love God more and how to be as ready as 
possible for the great feast of Easter Sunday. 

Commonwealth Choir 

A group of our children represented the Commonwealth Choir at the London Guild 
Hall as part of the Commonwealth Day celebrations on Monday. Thank you to Mrs    
Slater, Mrs Laporte and Mr Osei for  accompanying the children. 

Tag Rugby Tournament  

Well done to the children in Years 3 & 4 who played in the Rugby Festival this morning at Harlow Rugby Club.   

There were 24 teams competing and the children showed great          
enthusiasm and team spirit in a series of friendly matches with basic 
coaching of rules.   

At the end of the festival, a Bowen Trophy was presented to Hatfield 
Heath school, in the ‘spirit of Rugby’.  This trophy is in memory of David 
Bowen, the former Head Teacher of St Nicholas School, who was a very 
keen rugby follower. 

Wishing you all a happy and safe weekend 

Miss S McGuiggan     Mr S Kelliher 



R B 96% 

R L 96% 

1D 95% 

1S 96% 

2HD 97% 

2TE 96% 

3N 97% 

3CK 96% 

4A 95% 

4C 96% 

5G 96% 

5S 96% 

6E 96% 

6N 95% 

Congratulations to 2HD, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week with 
97%. The winner of the KS2 Attendance Award is 3N, who attained 97% attend-
ance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
#Lent is the perfect time to allow ourselves to contemplate the pain of those who   
suffer without anyone to help them. It is the time to turn 
compassion into concrete acts of solidarity and care 

Gospel Values Awards   

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values  certificate this 
week. 

 Butterflies: Aimee Fennelly   Ladybirds:  Fabian Jozefczyk 

 1D:  Jemie Kuttin   1S:  Luisa Marsham  

 2HD:  Araibella Morgan    2TE:  Josie Ogbonze 

 3CK: Ruby La Ronde   3N: Ellice Osei-Flint 

 4A:  Reece Atkinson   4C:  John Jo Marti  

 5G:  Lily Baker                    5S:  Erin Barker 

 6E:  Molly Cozens    6N:  James Kelly 

Cardinal Nicholls 
As we move to the next phase of the response to 
#coronavirus the emphasis is very much on protecting the 
elderly, esp those who are particularly vulnerable. This will 
be a priority well understood & quickly accepted by the 
Catholic community &, I am sure, throughout our society. 

Thank you 

A huge thank you to Kailani and Parker Loughran Ricketts for donating a significant 
amount of stationary to the school. This stationary is very appreciated and will be put 
to good use 



This week has been a mixture of weathers...wet, rain, cold and beautiful sunshine. We spent time focussing on 
respecting the outdoors environment, ensuring we are always mindful of the living habitats and plant life. Year 1 
children enjoyed meditating this week and some even whilst standing in a deep puddle! Due to the volume of   
recent rain, the depth of the puddles was fascinating. However it was a first time experience for many to     
actually stand still in one. 
 
Many continued to practise fire lighting this week and a great sense of pride and achievement was shown when a 
spark was finally lit. During this, the level of team work, empathy and perseverance was remarkable.  
 
We have been watching the frogspawn with a careful eye to spot any changes. Finally, it has been wonderful to 
see so many more children actively looking for natural changes now we have entered Spring. 
 
This weeks Forest School award is being presented to Martha Edwards in 5G for her perseverance and          
determination with fire lighting as well as her patience with others by teaching them too. 
 
 







RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 15 March – John 4: 5-42 

 

 

 

 

 

In today’s gospel, Jesus sits at the well and strikes up a conversation with a Samaritan woman who has come 

to draw water. The exchange quickly deepens to challenge her whole way of life. 

For millions of women, drawing water from a well or borehole is still a daily reality. Awaiting their turn,       

conversations spring up, news is shared and confidences exchanged. 

Evelyn is an expert in water, sanitation and health in Uganda. She helps and chats with women from a         

community at their new solar-powered water pump, funded with Lent donations from CAFOD  supporters and 

matched by the UK government. 

It is part of Evelyn’s role to maintain a good rapport with local people, particularly the women, as they are key 

to making any changes in the future of a community. 

Much of her work involves communicating about sensitive subjects related to hygiene and cleanliness. 

She explains that in this area, going to the toilet in the open was normal. There had never been education 

around sanitation or hygiene. Even encouraging people to use mechanical pumps to draw water took time and 

sensitivity, starting by carefully listening to the women explain the difficulties they experienced in fetching 

water. 

Now life is much easier. The pumps bring many advantages - people with disabilities can collect as much water 

as able-bodied people, and children stay in school because queues are reduced and it takes less time to pump 

water. Crucially, there is less disease, now that people understand the advantages of toilets and have been 

trained in how to build them out of basic materials. 

Evelyn says: “Out of the ten villages where I have been working, nine are doing really well because they have 

seen the good effects of hygiene and sanitation.” 

In this Year of the Word, our encounter and exchange with the Word of God can change our outlook and    

inspire us to consider living in a whole new way, as happened for the Samaritan woman when she conversed 

with Jesus. 

Word made Flesh, speak to us as we read the scriptures. Teach us to listen to the people we 

encounter so that we can understand their reality and work together to build a fairer world. 

Amen. 

“Jesus said to her, ‘Give me a drink’.” 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Happy Birthday to… Janelle Morrison, Sammy Stevenson, Gene White, 
Oliwia Niedzwiecka, Dawid Niedzwiecki, Pirajina Singarathnam, Jeremy 
Cox, Antonio Davis, Emilia Hyde, Hector Onwurah, Chalrie Usedon-Duff, 
Sydnie Johnson, Benjamin, Justin Nguyen, Bree Onwurah  

Menu Week 3 

Monday 16th March 

Mother’s Day Gift Sale -   
Reception to Year 2 

4C Swimming 

Be Still Club lunchtime 

Year 6 SATs Booster 3.15-4.15 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 17th March  

St Patrick’s Day Cake Sale 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Phonics 3.15 - 4.00 

KS2 Homework 3.15-4.15 

KS2 Dodgeball 3.15 4.15  

Year 6 SATs Boosters 
3.15 - 4.15 

 

Wednesday 18th March  

Mother’s Day Gift Sale - 

Years 3 & 4 

6N British Legion Visit 

Newspaper Club lunchtime 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Netball 3.15 - 4.15 

KS1 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Thursday 19th March  

Mother’s Day Gift Sale - 

Years 5 & 6 

6N Library Visit 10.00 

6E Library Visit 11.00 

Chess Club 12.00 - 12.45 

Choir 3.15 - 4.20 

Phonics  3.15 - 4.00 

Football Team Training 3.15 - 4.30 

KS1 Cosmic Yoga 3.15 - 4.00 

KS1 Dance 3.15 - 4.15 

  

Friday 20th March  

Reception Lea Valley Farm Trip 

Karate 3.15 - 4.15 

KS2 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

 

Merit Certificates: 

Butterflies:  Livia Mazurek, for fantastic sentence writing about a pet 

Ladybirds:    Luna Milciute Blynovas, for writing great sentences about what a pet would need 

1D:  Leah Stopplecamp, for her fantastic sentence writing   

1S:  Evie Underdown, for not giving up when work gets tough   

2HD:  Mason Thompson, for amazing wax resist artwork   

2TE:    Harvey Driscoll, for listening carefully and giving great information about fractions 

3CK:  Rhea Baker, for her contributions to learning in class discussions 

3N:  Christopher Annobil, for always trying his best 

4A:  Florian Byram, for excellent fraction work this week 

4C:  Andrew Burns, for amazing work in Geography about the Rainforest   

5G:   Summer Moss, for her excellent attitude to learning, always trying her very best and  
  never giving up 

5S:  Lily Tieu, for being an excellent role model and always working hard in all subjects 

6E:  Max Doyle, for fantastic work in Numeracy 

6N:  Ellis Kanio, for great effort and enthusiasm with our WW2 topic 

 
House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 


